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MINUTES
JANUARY 19, 2018
JOINT MEETING 
MONTGOMERY COUNTY REGIONAL SEWER DISTRICT 
&

MONTGOMERY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
Crawfordsville District Public Library
205 S Washington Street 
Crawfordsville, IN  47933
The Montgomery County Regional Sewer District met in regular session on January 19, 2018 at 9:30 a.m. at the Crawfordsville District Public Library, 205 S Washington Street, Crawfordsville, Indiana.  Present were Board members: Phil Bane, Terry Hockersmith, Brad Monts, Mark Davidson and Joe McCutcheon.   Also present Sanjay Patel, VS Engineering; Members of the Redevelopment Commission; Marc Bonwell Building Administrator; Montgomery County Engineer Jim Peck; Don Orr-Montgomery County Health Department and Stu Weliever - Weliever, Henthorn, Harris, Weliever & Petrie, LLC.
I.  Election of Officers:  

President & Vice President – Brad Monts nominated Phil Bane as President and Terry Hockersmith as Vice President.  Nominations closed.  Motion carried.  5-0
II.   Minutes:  The minutes of the December 11, 2017 regular meeting were considered.   Terry Hockersmith moved to approve.  Brad Monts seconded.  Motion passed 5-0.

III.  Astbury Water Technology Report:  Tom Astbury submitted his January, 2018 report via email. {January, 2018 – Astbury Report}
IV.   VS Engineering Report:  No written report submitted.  Engineer Patel stated Indiana February he will begin to submit monthly reports at the first of each month. 

Engineer Sanjay Patel and Engineer Sam Webber presented topography maps of the SR32 collection system and discussed at length the needed flow to the current WWTP at the request of the RDC taking into account the findings of HWC and the potential for future development in 10 to 20 years.  Board members questioned if the current WWTP is maxed out to capacity, what would be the cost to double it?  The cost is estimated at $1.2 million dollars to reach a maximum plant capacity of 200,000 gallons p/d.  RDC members discussed possible need to change the Regional Sewer Board to a Regional Sewer/Water Board.  RSD Attorney Stu Weliever will look into the requirements.  RDC Member John Frey requested that the Sewer Board consider expanding the sewer district boundaries. 
IV.   Unfinished Business/New Business 
A.  2nd Reading - Ordinance 2017-1 – Amending Ordinance 2011-1 and 2013-1 Establishing Schedule of Rates – Brad Monts moved to approve Ordinance 2017-1.  Seconded by Joe McCutcheon.  Motion passed 5-0

B.  Ratcliff Subdivision – Roger Azar representing Deckard Engineering stated that the design has been submitted to Colevan for review.  

C.  HHSB – Payment Solutions Processing Services Agreement – the agreement will provide capabilities to scan checks for direct deposit to the RSD checking account.  Joe McCutcheon moved to approve. Seconded by Mark Davidson.  Motion passed 4-0 – 1 abstain (Monts)
D.  Construction/Inspection – Board members discussed a process for selecting a firm to perform the construction/inspection of the expansion project.  The following firms submitted bids:  DLZ-Mike Keeven; Lochmueller-Chris Jensen; Wessler-Jim Kovacs; Commonwealth-Beth Martin.  Mark Davidson moved to appoint Terry Hockersmith & Brad Monts to a committee to work with County Engineer Jim Peck to make the firm recommendation to the full Board.  Seconded by Terry Hockersmith.  Motion passed 5-0.
V.  Treasurer’s Report:  Mark Davidson move to approve the claims as submitted in the amount of $50,698.72.  Terry Hockersmith seconded.  Motion passed 5-0.

VI.   Adjourn:  With no other business to come before the Board, Brad Monts moved to adjourn the meeting.  Joe McCutcheon seconded. The motion passed 5-0. The meeting adjourned @ 11:34 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Dossett, Recording Secretary

& Co-Treasurer - MCRSD
Approved this 21st day of February, 2018
____________________________________

Phil Bane, Board President














